
 

 

OCEAN TRAWL – FISH NORTHERN ZONE, OCEAN HAULING – PURSE 
SEINE NET, OCEAN TRAP AND LINE – LINE EASTERN ZONE AND 

ESTUARY GENERAL – HAND GATHERING 

INDEPENDENT ALLOCATION PANEL 

c/o The IAP, Grant Thornton 
Level 17, 383 Kent Street, Sydney 2000 

 
 
Please Note: As the Terms of Reference are still in draft form, this document is 
subject to amendment based on feedback received during the current Department of 
Primary Industries consultation period with industry on the Terms of Reference for 
the Independent Allocation Panel. We have sent this letter in an effort to start making 
arrangements for the Panel consultation with industry during December, January and 
February. 
 

22nd November, 2017 
 
Dear Fishing Business Owners, 

Independent Allocation Panel  

The Minister of the New South Wales Department of Primary Industries has 
established an Independent Allocation Panel (Panel) to provide advice on the basis 
for the allocation catch entitlement in the following fisheries: 

 Ocean Trawl – Fish Northern Zone  

 Ocean Hauling – Purse Seine Net  

 Ocean Trap and Line – Line Eastern Zone  

 Estuary General – Hand Gathering  

  
The Panel consists of Dr Daryl McPhee, Susan Madden and Brett McCallum. 
Biographies of IAP members are set out below. All IAP members have made 
declarations they have no real or perceived conflict of interest or bias relating to 
these fisheries. 
 
To ensure independence Grant Thornton Australia has been appointed as project 
managers of the Panel process. For more information, please visit 
www.grantthornton.com.au/iap.  
 
The Minister is in the process of establishing Terms of Reference for the Panel after 
a formal consultation process with industry stakeholders during November 2017. A 
copy of the Draft Terms of Reference is available at 
https://www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/fishing/commercial/reform/independent-allocation-panel. 
 
The Panel shall provide advice complete with supporting arguments and 
explanations or justification for their recommendations. 
 
The Panel commenced its review in November 2017 and agreed, as a first step, to 
provide all licence holders with this letter of advice of the process and the details of 
the first phase of consultation to seek licence holders and their representative’s 
views on allocation of catch entitlement for this fishery. 
 
Panel Consultation Process  
 
The Panel expects to hold consultation meetings with fishing business owners in the 
nominated fisheries above during December 2017 and January/February 2018.  
 

http://www.grantthornton.com.au/iap
https://www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/fishing/commercial/reform/independent-allocation-panel


 

 

There is the opportunity for individual fishing business owners or small groups of 
fishing business owners to meet with the Panel.  
 
The Panel will also accept first round written submissions until close of business 16th 
February 2018. 
 
The Panel will then consider all views received through the consultation meeting and 
written submission, together with other information as deemed necessary, to 
formulate our initial recommendations into a ‘draft report’. The ‘draft report’ will be 
circulated to all fishing business owners. Written submissions will be encouraged. 
The Panel will also consider if there is a need for further consultation depending on 
response to the ‘draft report’. 
 
The Panel will then complete their considerations and submit a Final Report to the 
Minister by mid-2018. 
 
How to Set Up a Meeting with the Panel 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Bookings for consultations will initially be open only for the Sydney 
and Wollongong regions as follows: 

 Sydney: 14th – 15th December, 2017 

 Wollongong: 18th – 20th December, 2017 
 
Throughout January and February 2018, fishing business owners will be able to book 
consultation sessions with the panel in other regions of the state. We will send 
additional correspondence in mid-December to advise you of these booking dates 
and regions. 
 
For a Sydney or Wollongong consultation in December 2017: 
 
To book a consultation timeslot with the Panel, fishing business owners are 
requested to go to https://meetme.so/IAPBooking. Once here you will be prompted to 
select your preferred consultation location and indicate if you wish to meet the Panel 
individually or as a small group with other fishing business owners. You will be 
required to select 3 options for session times and once a timeslot has been allocated, 
you will receive a confirmation email with details of your final consultation time and 
location. The booking form will ask you to provide us with information including your 
contact details and fishing business license number(s). 
 
Alternatively, you may call Grant Thornton on 02 9286 5800 to book a time and 
location. 
 
The panel will be available for consultations in Sydney, Wollongong, Newcastle, 
Coffs Harbour, Port Macquarie, Eden and Ballina. 
 
If none of these locations are suitable, please call Grant Thornton on 02 9286 5800 
to discuss. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
     
 
 
Dr Daryl McPhee  Susan Madden   Brett McCallum 
 
 
 
 

https://meetme.so/IAPBooking


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
IAP Biographies 
 
Brett McCallum 
 
Brett is currently a director of Bresal Consulting. 
 
From 2001 to 2015 Brett was the Executive Officer of the Pearl Producers 
Association, the peak representative body for the pearling industry operating within 
WA and NT. 
 
Brett was the Chief Executive of the Western Australian Fishing Industry Council 
(WAFIC) for 14 years from 1987. He has held senior managerial positions with 
leading Australian fishing companies from 1979 -1986. 
 
He is the immediate past Deputy Chair of the Fisheries Research & Development 
Corporation, Chairman of the NT Offshore Snapper Fishery Management Committee 
and Chairman of the Australian Aquatic Animal Welfare Strategy Working Group.  
 
He has experience on a number of on state and federal government working groups 
and committees including several access and allocation panels. 
 
Daryl McPhee 
 
Dr Daryl McPhee is a Director of the Fisheries Research and Development 
Corporation and Associate Professor of Environmental Science and Management at 
Bond University.  
 
His early career was spent working directly for the Queensland commercial fishing 
industry. Among his publications is the book Fisheries Management in Australia, 
which remains the only book solely dedicated to the topic.  
 
He has an extensive understanding of NSW commercial fisheries and has been a 
panel member for the allocation of a number of commercial fisheries in Western 
Australia.  
 
Susan Madden 
 
Susan Madden is currently Principal Economist, Natural Resources and Agriculture, 
at GHD Pty Ltd.  
 
She has more than 15 years’ experience working in agricultural and natural resource 
management roles in both the public and private sectors.  
 
Throughout her career, she has been involved in the development, implementation 
and review of a wide range of policy and program initiatives relating to resource 
allocation and pricing reforms. These processes have involved extensive 
communication and engagement with government, industry and community 
stakeholders.  
 
Susan is a Part-Time Member of the Murray-Darling Basin Authority, Chair of the 
Central West Local Land Services and member of the NSW Local Land Services 
Board.  
 


